
 

 

 

Dear members and friends, 
 

    Here we are at the midway point in summer.  I cannot imagine where the month of June 
went.  Airlines are packed with people traveling once again.  We are preparing for VBS again this 
year!  In a few weeks, things will be getting busy once again.  Things will be the same but 
different.  Who knows what that means? Yet, it seems that the summer has just flown by.   Whatever 
you choose to be doing,  I hope that you and yours have a great time and that you have arrived back 
refreshed and ready to go for another year. 
 

    Rest is one of the ways God ministers to our needs.  It was built into the rhythm of nature at creation, 
and into the Law when it was first recorded.  Sometimes taking a break can be a very holy thing to do. 
 

    We will all be rebuilding our schedules very soon.  As we do, remember the idea of the Sabbath was 
to make the day holy to the Lord.  It does sadden me to realize that we live in a society which has 
reduced the Sabbath to merely a guaranteed day off, a day on which we schedule ball games and the 
like.  But it is so much more than that.  It is a day to honor God and become refreshed in our faith, so 
that we might have the spiritual strength to face the rest of the week.  We are to keep it holy by 
worship, rest, and recreation which gives us a genuine rest.  So right now, while you have a chance to 
rearrange your priorities, don’t miss this avenue for spiritual growth and restoration.  And don’t forget, 
worship is an integral part of the prescription God has for what ails us. 
 
There is an old story about a man’s quest for help: 
 

    A man falls over a cliff and on the way down grabs a hold of the only thing possible, a small shrub 
growing from the rock face. It's not very strong, there is no way up, and it's a very long way down. He 
begins to pray: “Lord, I've not been as good as I might, but I really need your help.” There is silence. The 
man prays: “Is anybody there?” A voice thunders out: “I hear you, my son. I will help, but you must 
trust me. Let go of the branch.” 
    There is silence, then the man yells: “Is anybody ELSE there?” 
 

+ + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + +  
 

Don’t forget the wonderful help that God has put at our disposal.  We hope you are having an 
absolutely fantastic summer and that we will see you again soon here at Spring Branch! 
 

In Christ’s Service, 
 

 
Kevin 
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Spring Branch 

Presbyterian 

 

Sunday, 

July 18 

8:30 am - 12:30 pm 

Fellowship Hall 
1215 Campbell Rd 

 

To schedule an appointment, 

contact Ashley Powell 

(979) 571-2499 

ashleycrawford161@gmail.com  



 

 

Glenn Lanan and Donald McDaniel will be Ordained and 

Installed as Ruling Elders for the Class of 2024. Charles Fairchild 

and Jennifer Miller will be Installed as Ruling Elders for the 

Class of 2024. We give thanks to God that these four individuals 

have accepted the call to serve in leadership at Spring Branch. We 

also give thanks for the work of our outgoing Elders: Kay Craig, 

Margaret Ford, Lisa Merritt, and Christopher Powell.  

Sunday, July 18 at 10:50 AM 
A service of Ordination and Installation 



 

 

VBS Registration Form 2021 

VBS Youth Volunteer Registration 2021 

VBS Adult Volunteer Registration 2021 

 

 

  Thank you Spring Branch Presbyterian Church members  

for helping kids at PCHAS! 
 

Presbyterian Children’s Homes and Services (PCHAS) provides Christ-centered care and support to children and 

families in need.  Each year, we hold an annual Back to School drive for our kids heading to school in the fall.  All 

supplies from SBPC will go to support children in our Foster Care program. 

 

Sign up to sponsor one or more items by clicking these links: 

Elementary School: Elementary School SignUp Genius Link  

Middle School: Middle School SignUp Genius Link  

If you would rather not sign up online, there will be a sign-up sheet on table outside of church office. 

Please bring all donated items to SBPC.  Items must be received by July 31st. 

For questions, call Laura Joy at (713) 893-3735 or email at: laura.joy@pchas.org  or 

Miguel Carlin at: 713-464-7659 or miguel@springbranchpres.org.  

https://www.springbranchpres.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/VBSRegistration2021-1.pdf
https://www.springbranchpres.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/VBSYouthVolunteerRegistration2021.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfh3h-wx4GZbVK6qE1qbTPf1Niv_7_JG7g-qyi_aZ0KNPiJJg/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c45abae29a0fbc52-spring
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C45ABAE29A0FBC52-spring1
mailto:laura.joy@pchas.org
mailto:miguel@springbranchpres.org


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

PW at a Glance  

(There will be no Board Meetings, Bible Moderator Meetings, Bible Study, or Zip Trips 

during the Summer) 

HAPPY HANDS will meet on 7/28 at 9:30 a.m. in the Gathering Place. 

There will be a PW WELCOMING TEA on 8/8 at 3:00 PM  

BIBLE STUDY BOOKS for 2021-2022 (What My Grandmother’s Taught Me) are available  

in the Church Office, or can be picked up from Sarah Dikeman’s house. The cost  

is $10. Last years’ study books can be delivered to the Church Office to be recycled to  

other groups.  

 

 

 

Happy Hands will meet on Wednesday, July 

28, 2021, at 9:30 am. Join us as we stuff 

and close the heart pillows that are so 

welcomed by our area hospital patients! Lots 

of good fellowship. Hope to see you there. 

Lane Rouse is participating in the US Navy’s 
boot camp through July 16th. He would love 
to receive letters or cards from his friends at 
SBPC. He can be reached at the following 
address for the next two weeks:  

 

SR Rouse, Lane E. 
Ship 12 Div. 323 
3515 Sailor Dr. 
Great Lakes, IL 60088-3515 



 

 



 

 



 

 

B E AU T I FY  t h e  C HU RC H  

Would you like to beautify the sanctuary on Sunday mornings 

while honoring a loved one or commemorating a special 

occasion?  The 2021 Flower Sign-Up Calendar is located in 

the Narthex. If  you are currently worshiping from home, but 

would still like to sponsor flowers for a Worship Service, you 

may signup digitally by using this form: https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2021.  The 

cost per arrangement is $65.00. Special arrangements vary 

and should be requested EARLY!  Checks should be written to SBPC and mailed to 

the Church Office or placed in the Offering Box on Sunday mornings. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2021
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2021


 

 

You are invited to attend Pastor’s Bible Study with Kevin! The group gathers at  

11:00 AM on Tuesday mornings. The Bible Study is now being offered both in-person  

and virtually. You may either join in-person at 11:00 AM in the Gathering Place,  

or by Zoom using the information below. We hope to see you there! 

 

Meeting ID: 897 7951 2452 | Password: 754888 | Zoom Link:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89779512452?pwd=VU1VZVByeFI1MEwxNmxrR090S0JVQT09  

 

During the month of July, we will take the following Tuesdays off: July 13th & 27th. 

 

July 4, 2021; 6th Sunday after Pentecost; Communion  

Text:2 Corinthians 12:2-10 

Title: “The Church in the Spirit 7: Strength For Weakdays” 

Focus: When we are weak, Christ is strong. 

 

July 11, 2021; 7th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: Ephesians 1:3-14 

Text: Mark 6:14-29 

Title: “The Church in the Spirit 8: Fatal Distractions” 

Focus: How can we stand fast in the face of injustice? 

 

July 18, 2021; 8th Sunday after Pentecost;  

Ordination and Installation of Officers  

First Reading: Ephesians 2:11-22 

Text: Psalm 23 

Title: “The Church in the Spirit 9: Mi Vida Loco” 

Focus: How can we be led by the Spirit when life is at its craziest?  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89779512452?pwd=VU1VZVByeFI1MEwxNmxrR090S0JVQT09


 

 

Would you like to receive our weekly 

announcements via email every Friday?  

Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Church’s Prayer Chain List?  

The email prayer chain is open all who would like to pray for those individuals in need of prayer. 

If you would like to be included in the email prayer chain as a prayer warrior or If you have a 

prayer request for an individual  contact  swdmmd@dikeman.net . It is requested that prayers be 

for your family members, or extended families and friends who are in need of prayer. 

Dear SBPC Family, 

 

It is my pleasure to thank you from the bottom of my heart for investing time and effort into 

organizing my graduation party, as well as sending great wishes, cards and memorable gifts. 

Your thoughtfulness is a gift I will forever treasure. Thank you for adding to the joyful spirit of 

my graduation with your presence and generous monetary gifts. As you know, graduating with 

an MBA is a big step in my life, but it wouldn’t be as significant without you there to celebrate. 

It was a difficult couple of years for me, considering returning to school 20 years after I finished 

my bachelors, in addition to performing my daily work at the Church, and looking after my 

family, despite the great difficulties caused by the crisis of Covid-19 here as well as worlwide. 

But, with God by my side, my family, friends, professors and your unstinting support, I achieved 

success, for which I am grateful and thank you very much.  

 

And last but not least, I want to 

thank my family, Ruden and 

Deona, and my amazing parents, 

without whose encouragement 

and support I could not have 

easily achieved this milestone. 

 

God bless you and your families! 

With thanks and appreciation, 

Jorida 

mailto:swdmmd@dikeman.net
https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7


 

 

Luke Fuller 7/6 
Tad Mizwa 7/6 

Joseph Wilborn 7/7 

Maggie Wright 7/7 

Don Tremble 7/10 
Miriam Vyles 7/10 

Kyle Eveler 7/11 

Jeannie Stockton 7/11 

Connor Fake 7/13 

Liz Earnest 7/16 

William Lassiter 7/16 

Lisa Schultz 7/18 

  

Carmen Reyer 7/19 

Dr. Mark Turney 7/19 

Virginia Morrison 7/20 

Riley Fairchild 7/22 

Dana Ballard 7/23 

Nicki Laverty  7/24 

Sandy Chehade 7/26 

Luna Lassiter 7/26 

Ben Lois Bowers 7/27 

Gabe Perez 7/27 

Bethany Caldera 7/29 

Margo Smith 7/29 

Daniel and Sarah Powell 7/13 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

July 13th-July 16th 
9:00 AM—11:30 AM 


